Bradford, Delana

From: Corryn Degelabert <cdegelabert@northcoastfc.org>
Sent: Tuesday, May 9, 2023 11:13 AM

To: ParksnRec

Subject: Lucchesi Turf Replacement Project

---Warning: Use caution before clicking any attachments. THIS EMAIL IS FROM OUTSIDE OUR EMAIL SYSTEM.---

Hello, to whom it may concern, | am emailing you regarding Lucchesi Turf Field.

| feel it is very important that our community continue to have this field and repair it. As it is we have very few fields for
the competitive soccer programs in Petaluma. Being a parent of a competitive soccer player and have played on
Lucchesi field, it is becoming very uneven and unsafe. We can’t play safely on the grass fields due to gopher holes and
the referee’s are now letting us know if fields are safe to play or not.

This is the reason we do not use Casa or wiseman anymore. It's unfortunate that we are not maintaining the grass fields
anymore, so we need this field repaired so we can continue to keep our programs in Petaluma.

Since the competitive clubs play year round, it is important to redo this field so we have the space.

I am not dismissing the environmental concerns, but the concerns for the kids and the community to have safe fields.

Thank you for your time.

Corryn Degelabert

Corryn Degelabert
cdegelabert@northcoastfc.org
(415)720-7746
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